HIGHLAND SCHOOL DISTRICT #305

School Board Minutes Special Meeting May 3, 2010

The Board of Trustees of Joint School District #305 met in special session in the Gymnasium of the school at 7:00 p.m. Present were Trustees Weeks, Johnston, Widmier, Patterson and Stigum. Also attending were Superintendent Garrick, Principal Gehring (in the audience) and Clerk Breen. Chairman Weeks presided at the meeting. The audience included Cherie Stigum, Janine Wilson, Debbie and John Marker, Marcia Brammer, Luke and Debbie Lowe, Patty Weeks, Rob and Kristie Pentzer, Kimberly and Ashley Goffinet, Kimberlee Young, Clifton and Rhonda Beauchamp, Chad and Gail Lowe, Eric and Sheila Hasselstrom, Steve Meek, Buck and Delores Heath, Harvey and Edith Leachman, Joan and Randy Tiede, Ed Pentzer, Tim and Holly Droegmiller, Janae Davis, Dale and Lynn Johnson, Suzi Eaton, Connie Pentzer, Dorothy Tiede, Stephanie Perry, LaLisa Thomason, Monte and Carolyn Thomason, Chris and Dawn Osburn, Melissa Anthis, Danette Horrocks, Alia Riggers, David Widmier, Shawn and Valarie Hart, Kathy Uptmor, Pauline Malone, Shannan Randall, Brenda Stigum, Teresa Reid, Jeanna Meacham, Martha Sternback, Cheryl Poxleitner, Dennis Burgess, Kathy Gehring, John Savage, Shawn Tiegs, Brandon Hoxie, Steve Ralstin, Debbie and John Chavez, Randy Fowler, Ralph Mathison, Ron and Bette Stone, Mike Haight, Shawn Tiegs, Tim Kinzer and students of the High School Band.

The school band opened the meeting playing several songs. This was followed by a brief video of at day at Highland School filmed by student Kameron Mercado.

Superintendent Garrick gave a slide show presentation describing the current financial picture of the school plus some background on revenue, expenditures, enrollments and tax levies among other things. The board then opened the meeting to public comment concerning the Supplemental Levy increase from \$209,000 to \$309,000 for the 2010-2011 school year and changes of school operation caused by the financial emergency declared state wide.

No motions were made.

Trustee Johnston moved that the meeting be adjourned. Trustee Stigum seconded the motion which was passed with a vote of five to zero. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm

Juy Breen
Clerk

Board Chairman

Nattra Weely